

Year 11 Information

Dear Parent/Carers,

As we approach the end of Year 11, please take time to read through this letter containing important information regarding the final weeks Year 11 have left at Willingdon.

The Year 11's final assembly will take place in school on Friday, 24th May from 11am-1pm. This will provide us with an opportunity to come together one final time in school and give them the send-off they deserve, knowing that some of their exams will be completed. As well as the assembly, we are in the process of planning other activities to take place for Year 11 to be involved in.

Students will be expected to be in school uniform and this can be one of the following; Leaver's hoody, school uniform, or school PE kit. It is important that we are able to identify them in school and in the community as a Willingdon Community School student. We recommend that they bring a separate white school shirt for staff and other students to be able to sign, much like the usual tradition.

Up until the final assembly on Friday, 24th May, all students are expected to attend school on time, every day. When not completing exams, they are expected to attend their timetabled lessons up to and including Monday, 3rd June. Any changes to this will be communicated directly to parents and students. After Monday, 3rd June, students will only be expected to attend their lessons where exams have not been completed. These timetabled lessons will still be delivered. For safeguarding reasons, students must sign in and out of student support when arriving and leaving school.

We continue to expect students to maintain the excellent standards of attendance to exams, behaviour on school site and the ability to meet our school's expectations until their final exam. We have no doubt they can achieve this as they are incredible and have approached their exams today with an impressive level of maturity. However, failure to meet these high expectations prior to the assembly, may see the invitation to the Leavers Assembly and/or Prom revoked for a very small minority.

Afterschool interventions will still be taking place along with additional interventions on Saturdays and during May half term. Please see the details of these on the attached document.

GCSE results will be released and will be ready to collect from school on Thursday, 22nd August from 10am-12pm. Results will only be released to students in person. If students are unable to collect results on the day, then they must either send in writing or from their own school email, the name of a nominated person to pick up their results on their behalf. We must receive this in advance of 20th August. The nominated person must then bring photo ID with them on the day. If you have any further questions then please contact exams@willingdonschool.org.uk

I wish every student the very best of luck for the remaining exams and look forward to celebrating their 5 years at Willingdon with us on the 24th May.

Kind Regards

Anthony Roche



Willingdon







